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1. Revisiting the GDC’s strategic priorities roundtable meetings

1.1. Through September 2020 we held a series of five roundtable discussions with key stakeholder representatives on the future landscape of dentistry in light of the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic and how we need to revisit how strategic priorities as a result.
1.2. In the sessions we considered:
· how patient experience and wellbeing has been affected by the COVID-19 pandemic 
· the changes adopted during this period to dental practice
· the pressures that have been placed on dental professionals, and
· how GDC should respond as a result. 


1.3. There were a range of themes which were highlighted during the sessions. With reference to human factors, and the impact that stress is having on the mental health and wellbeing of dental professionals, it was felt that more needed to be done to stop people wanting to leave the profession or this would have a knock on effect on the capacity to deliver services. The need to take more consideration of the overall context of uncertainty and confusion was raised, including the need for clear messages to be communicated to the professions to ensure they felt supported.

1.4. It was reported that the unmet need for oral health had been exacerbated during the pandemic, and that significant numbers of people were now experiencing problems with their oral health.

1.5. With regards to education, there was no desire to lower the expected standards. It was vital that these graduates were recognised, but not stigmatised, by the unevenness of their experience. The key element was to make sure that these new graduates were safe beginners, and it was felt that the number of procedures completed was not necessarily key to knowing if someone was safe to practise. The focus needed to be on more agility, the ability to apply principles, and to learn lifelong adapting skills. 

1.6. The financial impacts on the dental sector and on specific groups was highlighted as a real issue and it was felt that the GDC could help by reducing fees or introducing payments by instalments. This would show that the GDC was listening at this exceptionally difficult time. 

1.7. It was noted that there was some confusion around restrictions concerning fallow time and what the dental team are actually allowed to do. It was reported that dental professionals were scared of doing something wrong and ending up at a hearing. It was suggested that clarity was needed.
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